

5692 Williamsburg Way Madison, WI 53719

September 25, 2000

Subject: AWCSA Board Meeting Minutes

ACWSA Commander Les Knutsen called the last scheduled board meeting of the year 2000 skirmish season to order shortly after closing ceremonies of the 15th Wisconsin's skirmish at the Bristol Sportsmen's Club on 9/24/00.

Teams Present: 1 USSS, 2 WI, 6 WI, 7 WI, 10 IL, 15 WI, 29 WI, 56 VA, and 66 NC

Teams Absent: IBG, 8 WI

Officer Reports:

Awards Chairman Stephen Sherry reported we had many ribbons left over from this season.

Paymaster Steve Immekus was not present, but he Commander Les Knutsen reported that Steve told him the current ACWSA checkbook balance was around \$2006.00.

Tentative 2001 Skirmish Schedule:

May 5-6	2 ^d Wis	Lake Mills
June 23-24	7 th & 29 th Wis	Lake Mills
July 14-15	IBG & 66 NC	Stonebank
Aug 4-5	1 USSS & 6 Wis	Boscobel
Sep 22-23	15 th Wis	Bristol

2001 ACWSA Officers: Elections were held, and the following officers will serve for the 2001 skirmish season.

<u>Office</u>	2001 Elected Officer
Commander	Stephen Sherry
Deputy Commander	Dan Christensen
Adjutant	Gary Van Kauwenbergh
Paymaster	Darlene Van Kauwenbergh
IG	John Smallwood

Pat Camus accepted another appointment as statistics officer. We are still looking for someone to serve as Awards Chairperson.

Thanks go to Les Knutsen and Jan Hicks for their two years of service. Their tenure encompassed the split-off from CWSA, and involved more work than usual. Special thanks also go to Steven Immekus, for

serving as Paymaster so long no one could remember when he started. Congratulations to all new officers, keep up the good work Dan, John, and Pat.

2001 Dues: Annual dues will remain \$10.00 per person in 2001. Both dues money, and unit rosters are due to the ACWSA Adjutant No Later Than January 31. Late filers should automatically include the late fees in their remittance. I hope to have rosters for distribution and insurance paid by our next board meeting if everyone gets their dues and rosters on time.

Winter Conclave: Host's for this winter's conclave are Ben and Gwen Barbour, and the 8th Wisconsin. Neither party could attend the skirmish, and no information has been received arrangements to date. The conclave is scheduled for February 3-4. Information will be forwarded as soon as it's available.

Next Meeting: The next ACWSA board meeting will begin at 10 a.m., on Sunday, February 4, 2001. If there is a Winter Conclave, we plan to have it on-site. If there is no Winter Conclave, we plan to meet at the Lake Mills Conservation Club.

2000 Team Standings

	Musket	Carbine	Revolver
1	6 WI (3176.7)	1 USSS (3206.3)	1 USSS (1328.1)
2	56 VA (3699.5)	56 VA (4026.3)	56 VA (1356.2)
3	1 USSS (3700.6)	2 WI (4630.5)	2 WI (1513.7)
4	29 WI (4787.5)	15 WI (5591.0)	8 WI (2009.9)
5	15 WI (5057.6)	8 WI (6233.0)	15 WI (2176.1)
6	2 WI (5708.3)	66 NC (6382.7)	29 WI (2460.6)
7	66 NC (5982.9)	1 USSS B (7565.5)	66 NC (2470.7)
8	IBG (6149.5)	2 WI B (8463.3)	2 WI B (2597.2)
9	8 WI (7092.6)	8 WI B (8510.6)	, , ,
10	7 WI (8653.1)	56 VA B (8928.5)	
11	56 VA B (9436.0)	66 NC B (10466.4)	
12	2 WI B (9977.2)	,	
13	66 NC B (10240.5)		
14	1 USSS B (10252.9)		

Respectfully submitted by Yr. Obt. Srvt.,

Gary J. Van Kauwenbergh ACWSA Adjutant / JAG

Home: (608) 274-0736 Work: (608) 267-9417 E-mail: <u>Garyvank@aol.com</u>

ACWSA2001a